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December 19, 2018
Dear Parents/Guardians:

Your sons and daughters, who are currently in grade 6, are about to embark on a new phase of their educational journey. They will be moving from the elementary school they currently attend to Musquodoboit Rural High School (MRHS). We are confident that the students themselves, and you as their parent(s), are dealing with a combination of anticipation, excitement and, perhaps, a bit of anxiety.

It is our goal to support students and their families with this major transition. To that end, we have organized two events to help students prepare for a successful transition in the fall of 2019.

On January 10th at 6:30 pm, we invite all parent(s) and guardian(s) of incoming grade 6 students to an information session at the school. Due to limitations of space and the information to be disseminated, this meeting is planned for parent(s) and guardian(s) only. During this meeting, you will receive information about school programs, supports, and expectations. Administrators and Guidance will be on hand to answer your questions. 

We have found that one of the greatest challenges for grade 7 students is mastering combination locks.  Students are required to use MRHS locks which are guaranteed for the time they are enrolled at MRHS.  If you wish to take home a lock at this time, you can be provided with a combination lock on which your child can practice over the coming months. There will be no deposit paid on this evening and it will be included in the regular student fees due in September.
At this time our Orientation Morning date has not yet been determined. On that morning, we will welcome all grade 6 students from the Dutch Settlement Elementary, Upper Musquodoboit Consolidated School and Musquodoboit Valley Education Centre to an orientation session at Musquodoboit Rural High School. Students will arrive via Stock Transportation to MRHS, where they will be met by their elementary classroom teachers. Students will participate in a schedule of activities that will orient them to the school building and to the expectations of their new junior high.  At the end of the orientation at 12:00 noon, students will return to their feeder schools under the supervision of their elementary teacher.
We look forward to continuing the partnerships with parents and community members as we work toward the goal of ensuring the success of all students. 

Respectfully,

Mr. S. Sheehan, Principal



Mrs. S. Hartling, Vice-Principal

